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MOTION: SHAW/PEEPLES to adopt Board Policy 411 Tempo Platform Camera Use Policy, 

prescribing the use of Tempo platform cameras. The motion carried by the following vote:

 Action  Text: 

General Counsel Jill Sprague presented the staff report, explaining the process used 

to develop the policy with the help of privacy advocates.

Public Comment:

Megan Steffen expressed concern about the policy stating the review by the 

“unnamed private advocacy” was not a gloss for public engagement and explained 

her reasons why the current planned policy lacks controls to prevent abuse of 

privacy.  It was requested that the Board go back to square one and adopt an 

ordinance similar to those adopted by other transit agencies.

Yvonne Williams, President of ATU Local 192, agreed with public speaker Steffen, 

saying that ATU was not invited to the table for discussion of this matter. Ms. 

Williams went on further to say that cameras themselves do not provide a level of 

safety.

Hayden Miller expressed his belief that security cameras do not prevent crime and 

that privacy abuses of the cameras could happen. It was requested that the Board 

reject the policy.

Tracy Rosenberg identified herself as part of the unnamed private advocacy group, 
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saying that the policy was a good policy as presented, but supported public 

inclusion and advised that public concerns brought today provide reason to 

postpone adoption of the policy before more public inclusion.

Director Harper believed the draft policy struck a balance between what privacy 

advocates wanted and the District's interests.  He added that he was surprised by 

ATU's comments as many times in the past, the cameras on the bus exonerated the 

bus operator in claims brought against the District.  

Vice President Ortiz, President Wallace, Director Harper, Director 

Peeples, Director Young, Director Shaw

6Ayes:

Director Williams1Nayes:
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